MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL THURSDAY December 7, 2017 AT 6:00PM
The Mayor and City Council met in Regular Session Thursday, December 7, 2017 At 6:00pm, all were present.
Councilman Richard led Prayer and Pledge.

Councilman Montoucet motioned to accept Regular Minutes of November 2, 2017 as written.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Morrison wished everyone a Merry Christmas.  Chief Sonnier recognized volunteer firefighter Casey Roger for serving community for 25 years. Mayor Morrison read a proclamation recognizing the 2017 SATS 7/8 undefeated Volleyball Team. 
Mayor Morrison gave an update on the Old Spanish Trail Pump Station stated defibulator pumps were installed to pump oxygen into the station to oxidize the bacteria causing the odor.  Mark Savoy with Groom’s Engineering has construction a six step plan, will continue to monitor readings, and confident that the effects will be immediate.  
Councilman Hollier motioned to adopt the Financial Report ending June 30, 2017. Mr. Burton and Mr, Brad Kolder, CPA with Kolder, Champagne, Slave, and Company, LLC presented the financial report went on to state that the City is financially sound.  Seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motion carried unanimously.
Presentation to propose pay plan for City Hall and Public Works no action taken.  

Councilman Hollier introduced Ordinance #2017-10, an ordinance amending Ordinance 2003-5 to adopt a salary schedule and pay plan for the employees of the City of Scott Police Department.  Councilman Bergeron state that he definitely would like to move forward but concerned about funding.  Mr. Burton Kolder, CPA stated that currently the City of Scott does not have a dedicated funding source and advised against salary adjustments without funding source. Mr. Burton Kolder also predicted that if adopted the City would have a deficit for the 2017-2018 budget year. Attorney Babin stated salaries cannot be retroactive and would go into effect when Ordinance is adopted.  Ms. Theresa Rohloff, resident suggested that a solution of funding could be to stagger the salary increases.  The Councilmen agreed to set a special meeting for December 13, 2017 at 5:30 pm which both ordinances 2017-10 and 2017-11 would be up for adoption.   All councilmen agreed to requesting 1% sales tax increase which would be divided by three would help with a voter approved funding source.  Seconded by Councilman Boudreaux, motion carried unanimously.  

Councilman Boudreaux introduced Ordinance #2017-11, an ordinance Amending Ordinance 2003-5 to adopt a salary schedule and pay plan for the employees of the City of Scott Fire Department. Police Chief Chad Leger and Fire Chief Chad Sonnier spoke on behalf of their departments and thanked the council.  Ordinance will be up for adoption at special meeting on December 13, 2017.  
Councilman Hollier introduced Ordinance #2017-12, an ordinance repealing ordinance #2017-3 and amending section 8-84 of the Scott Municipal Code to establish setback requirements for mobile homes.  No action taken. Ordinance will be up for adoption at next regular Council meeting. 
Councilman Montoucet motioned to request a variance to Ordinance 2015-9 to allow parking of a recreation trailer for the time needed to build a new home, at 119 Roger Road for Pauline and Arthur Leday. The Council agreed to grant variance until July 2018.  Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously. 

Councilman Richard motioned to amend budget to add $11,000 LEDA Grant and expend $11,000 to pay Right Angle for purchasing air times for new commercial promoting Scott.  Seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously. 

Councilman Montoucet introduced Ordinance 2017-4, an ordinance enlarging the boundaries of the City of Scott, Louisiana (Legacy Real Estate Services, LLC Area) Ordinance will be up for adoption at the next regular Council meeting. 
Councilman Richard motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-18, a resolution authorizing the mayor to execute an agreement between the City of Scott, The Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development and the Acadiana Planning Commission for State Project No. H. 012870 which would be from Hwy 93 from I-10 to Renaud.  This project would add lanes to improve traffic flow in front of Destination Pointe. Seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Boudreaux motioned to amend the budget for the study of widening Hwy 93 from I-10 to Renaud Dr., $80,000 out of TIF for Engineering and Environmental.  Total project cost is $5 million, 80% funded by federal funds allocated by Acadiana Planning Commission.  City of Scott is responsible for 20% match.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.  
Councilman Richard motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-19 authorizing the Mayor to execute a permanent servitude agreement between the Lafayette City-Parish Consolidated Government and the City of Scott regarding a utility servitude for the Old Spanish Trail Sewer and Water Extension #1. Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Hollier motioned to adopted a Resolution #2017-20, a resolution authorizing the Mayor to advertise and let by contract to the lowest responsible the contract for the construction of the Apollo Road Extension, Phase I.  After a lengthy discussion the Council agreed to also add an alternate bid for four lanes.  Seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Bergeron motioned to amend the budget for $4.5 million out of TIF for the construction of Apollo Road Ext. Phase I.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously. 

Councilman Montoucet, introduced Ordinance #2017-13 an ordinance amending Chapter 18 of the Municipal Code regulating development drainage detention.  Mark Savoy with Groom’s Engineering stated that Lafayette Parish is increasing requirements for developers to help drainage.  In addition, adopting this ordinance will help improve the CRS program score.  
Councilman Richard motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-21, resolution authorizing the Mayor to execute a contract change order for the 2016 Automated Meter Reading Project. Mr. Earl Paddock with Groom’s Engineering summarized the project and funds.  Seconded by Councilman Boudreaux, motion carried unanimously.  
There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
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